
Cabinetmaking &Woodworking 
Advisory Committee Meeting 

Wednesday, December 10, 2008 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  
Paul Kinsey - Professor/Construction Technology 
Don Ehnebuske - Industry Representative, Wallace and Hinz 
Dave Stevens - Eureka High School    
Ted Stodder-Professor/Construction Technology 
Will Maderas -Student Representative 
Prudence Ratliff: CTEA Coordinator 
Regrets: Roger Kelly-J.R.Stevens Company  

  Jeff Marsee, Chris Gaines, Bill Hole, College of the Redwoods 
 
Purpose of the Meeting:  Paul Kinsey 
Discussion focused on requirement for regular Woodworking and Cabinetmaking 
Advisory Committee meetings as an element of the College’s N.A.I.T. accreditation and 
for the general maintenance of industrial programs.  Its purpose is to receive input from 
local stake holders and to develop linkages between the College and the local educational 
and industrial partners. 
 
Overview of changes during the past 12 months: 
The committee was made aware of the following actions that have taken place during the past 12 
months: 

 Approval from the California Community College Chancellor’s Office of the 18 unit 
Certificate of Achievement in Cabinetmaking and Millwork. 

 Articulation Agreements being put in place with local high schools and the CT 21A 
course. 

 Program Review updates. 
 Purchase of building lots, and the return to the previously used 3 lot model. 
 Equipment upgrades to the AT 109 woodworking facility. 
 Current work on the ’08-09 set of residential cabinets. 

 
Committee response: 
Discussion and response from members of the Woodworking and Cabinetmaking Advisory 
Committee were as follows: 

 Importance on emphasizing flow of work, gender requirements, and job etiquette during 
cabinet installation. 

 The appropriate use of nitrocellulose and catalyzed lacquers. 
 The economic value of punctuality. 
 Use of pocket screws for face frame installation. 
 Satisfaction with the return of the 3 lot model, and willingness to support its continuance. 

 
The next formal meeting will be Wednesday, May 13, 2009, at 5:30 p.m. at the student built 
house:  2361 Kellogg Place, Eureka.  Invitation and map to follow. 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:30 p.m. 


